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SUBJECT/TITLE
AN ACT relating to income tax.

SPONSOR
Representative Farmer

NOTE SUMMARY

Fiscal Analysis:
         X      Impact
               No Impact
         Indeterminable Impact

Level(s) of Impact:
           X        State
                       Local
               Federal

Budget Unit(s) Impact


Fund(s) Impact:
        X      General
                Road
               Federal


                     Restricted Agency (Type)
               (Other)

FISCAL SUMMARY

______________________________________________________________________________

Fiscal Estimates
2002-2003
2003-2004
2004-2005
Future Annual

Rate of Change

Revenues (+/-)

Indeterminable loss
Indeterminable loss


Expenditures (+/-)





Net Effect

Indeterminable loss
Indeterminable loss


_______________________________________________________________________________

MEASURE'S PURPOSE:  

The proposed legislation provides a deduction from net income for a provider of Medicaid eligible services to Medicaid eligible recipients for which reimbursement is not sought or received.

PROVISION/MECHANICS:  

The proposed legislation amends KRS 141.010 and creates a new section of KRS Chapter 141 to provide a deduction from net income equal to the value of medical services that are covered by the Medicaid program provided by the taxpayer to a Medicaid eligible recipient for which reimbursement is not sought or received from any source.  Services are to be valued based upon Medicaid rates at the time they are delivered.  The maximum deduction allowed in any year is $100,000.

FISCAL EXPLANATION:  

It is difficult to determine the value of care that is currently provided by individual medical service providers to Medicaid eligible recipients for which compensation is not sought or received.  To the extent that there are medical service providers who provide qualifying services, and therefore meet the requirements for the proposed deduction, the General Fund will experience a loss in revenues.  However, the amount of the loss is not known.

To the extent that Medicaid participating providers who were submitting bills for payment elect to provide services without charge to the state, there will be a savings in the Medicaid program that will more than offset the cost of the deduction allowed by the proposed legislation.
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